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UNIVERSITY CURRICULUM COMMITTEE —-2017-2018
Dr. Alison F. Alexander, Chair
Agricultural and Environmental Sciences — Dr. Elizabeth Little
Arts and Sciences - Dr. Sujata [yengar (Arts)

Dr. Mitch Rothstein (Sciences)
Business - Dr. Rich Gooner
Ecology — Dr. Sonia Altizer
Education — Dr. Morgan Faison
Engineering - Dr. Sudhagar Mani
Environment and Design — Mr. Brad Davis
Family and Consumer Sciences - Dr. Patricia Hunt-Hurst
Forestry and Natural Resources - Dr. John C. Maerz
Journalism and Mass Communication — Dr. Jay Hamilton
Law — Mr. Peter Appel
Pharmacy — Dr. Robin Southwood
Public and International Affairs - Dr. Robert Grafstein
Public Health — Dr. Anne Marie Zimeri
Social Work - Dr. David O. Okech
Veterinary Medicine - Dr. Kira L. Epstein
Graduate School — Dr. Amy Medlock
Ex-Officio - Provost Pamela S. Whitten
Undergraduate Student Representative — Mr. Max Harris
Graduate Student Representative — Ms. Johnita Daniel

Dear Colleagues:

The attached proposal from the Honors Program for a new prefix, CURO, Center for Undergraduate Research
Opportunities, will be an agenda item for the January 12, 2018, Full University Curriculum Committee meeting.

Sincerely,

Alison F. Alexander, Chair
University Curriculum Committee

cc: Provost Pamela S. Whitten
Dr. Rahul Shrivastav
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November 15, 2017

Office of Curriculum Systems
CAMPUS

Dear Committee:

The following proposes the creation of a CURO course prefix. Course prefixes are generally
attached to majors within academic units. Exceptions have been made, however, to
accommodate special programs. For example, the HONS prefix serves for the HONS 1000H
Introduction to Honors seminar, which is required of all Honors students, and it is also used for
research, thesis, and internship courses for Honors students. These HONS courses are distinct
from courses with an “H” suffix (e.g., RELI 2001H), which denotes Honors sections of regular
courses offered by academic units.

The Center for Undergraduate Research Opportunities (CURO) was established in the late 1990s
as a component of the Honors Program. In 2010, CURO began offering expanded eligibility to
all UGA undergraduate students. While CURO is still administered by the Honors Program,
approximately half of all CURO participants are now non-Honors students. Participation in
CURO often involves elective or mandatory participation in seminar courses and students may
seek enrollment in research credit outside their academic unit. To this point, this has been
accommodated by enrolling non-Honors students in HONS courses, which is not consistent with
the intent of the HONS prefix. Therefore, we propose the creation of a CURO course prefix to
accommodate courses for non-Honors students who participate in CURO.

The most immediate need for the CURO prefix is the creation through CAPA of a faculty-led
seminar, CURO 2000, to be required of students enrolled in a new university-wide research
housing initiative, the R House, which will launch in Building 1516 in the fall of 2018. Other
needs may eventuate. As with HONS courses, all CURO courses will be taught by qualified
faculty members and academic units will determine, independently, whether a CURO course can
be used to satisfy degree requirements.

Sincerely,
R S T ——

David S. Williams, Ph.D.

Associate Provost and Director of the Honors Program
Jere W. Morehead Distinguished Professor

Meigs Professor of Religion
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